
SEPTEMBER 2021  
REGULAR Schedule: 

Â In-Person & Zoom Services Sundays @ 9:00am & 10:30am  

Â Zoom Outreach Leadership Meetingsñ2nd Monday @ 6:30 PM 

Â òAó Team Breakfastñ1st Tuesday of the Month @ 8:45 AM 

Â òAó Team Building and Grounds Crew (in person) ñEvery Tuesday @ 9:30 AM 

Â Zoom Potluck and Bible StudyñWednesdays @ 6:00pm. (September ðJune) 

Â Evening Zoom PrayersñThursdays @ 7:00pm. 
 

Trinity Zoom link are as follows: The call -in number is: 1 646 876 9923.  

¶ Sunday 9:00 AM Trinity  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81004207667?pwd=MjNOUXhDcTJoTUJ6L216RFdsK3ZTQT09;   

 Meeting ID: 810 0420 7667; Passcode: 879971 

¶ Sunday 10:30 AM Trinity  

https://zoom.us/j/96098514777?pwd=TUZPSDZ1WGdFZWd0NHVXQ0lSTjY0Zz09;  

 Meeting ID: 960 9851 4777; Passcode: 643011 

¶ 6:30 PM Outreach Leadership Meeting September 13 th :  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88096323599?pwd=TFJ6akJqdEJWODJtTlBiN0Z2UEdvdz09;  

 Meeting ID: 880 9632 3599; Passcode: 292231  

¶ 6:00 PM Wednesday Bible Study Resumes September 15 th .   We will be looking at how scripture has 

been wrongly used to damage our sexuality as a sacred gift, and how to develop a healthy understanding of 

God and our bodies and sexuality.   

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84711051552?pwd=YWJ1dURwMjB0RUxqcnRRcDZTVlhRZz09  

 Meeting ID: 847 1105 1552; Passcode: 260959 

¶ 7:00 PM Thursday Evening Prayers: https://zoom.us/j/94424849856;  

 Meeting ID: 944 2484 9856; Passcode: 799238  
 

Book Study Group:  Starting September 14 th  Trinity Episcopal will be having a weekly study on the book Un-

conditional: A Parent's Guide to Loving and Supporting Their LGBTQ Child, by Telaina Eriksen.  

https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/31921331-unconditional.  This book provides a fundamental primer on 

topics like sexuality, and the difference between gender and sex. But most importantly, it is a basic guide for how to 

be a supportive person in the life of children and teens who are exploring their sexual and gender identities in our 

community.  We will meet Tuesdays at 6:30 on Zoom.  If you have questions you can contact Elizabeth at eliza-

beththorpe@gmail.com or Carl at carlthorpe@gmail.com.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84242259037?pwd=aEEvU1pRaGFLN2pmNHBzNmQzbkxhQT09;  Meeting ID: 842 4225 

9037; Passcode: 412597 

 

Book Club will Resume in September:  Trinityõs book club will be starting up on Thursday, September 16 th 

at 2:00 pm in the church library.  Our first meeting will be planning our adventurous readings for the year.  All our 

invited and you may invite anyone along if you wish.ñCarol Rogers. 

 

Habitat House Fundraiser:   The Greece Churches Habitat for Humanity Coalition will be sponsoring another 

Sticky Lips BBQ Fundraiser on Thursday, September 16, 2021  from 3:00 PM to 5:30 PM. Drive through, pick 

up at Hope Lutheran Church at 1301 Vintage Lane, Greece. Dinner includes: 1/4 chicken, pork ribs (2-3 bones), 

and two sides (macaroni salad and baked beans). Please call Myrna Lawrence-Waters at 585 301 6955 for tickets 

TRINITY TIMES  

òWe are a growing community of faith and joy, through radical hospitality,  

passionate spirituality and thoughtful engagement.ó 

A great place to grow! 

Trinity Episcopal Church 
3450 Ridge Road West 
Rochester, NY  14626 
585 225-7848  

www.trinity-greeceny.org 
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which are $14.00 each. I will mail the tickets to you and 

you can send me a check made out to òTrinity Epis-

copal Churchó with Habitat BBQ in the memo line. 

Thanks for your support. 

 

Ping Pong at Trinity Has Resumed:   Please join us 

on Thursday evenings at 7:00 PM.  For more details 

please call or see Bob Romanet. 

 
In Gentlenessä.. 

 
A new school year is about to begin and life is still 
so uncertain.  Will kids be masking?   Where do we 
need to mask?  Have we got our vaccinations yet 
and do we need to get a booster?  What is safe? 
What isnõt?  Should we plan trips for the fall, for 
thanksgiving or Christmas?   Is it too soon to 
tell?  What should we be doing as a parish?   
I donõt know about you but I feel like these ques-
tions have dominated so much of my life right 
now.  Not knowing what is right, not knowing 
what are the best or wisest decisions to make.  So 
much uncertainty is exhausting.   And then on top 
of that ð there is the times I excitingly make plans 
only to have to cancel them, and all the disappoint-
ment and loss that wells up within me.  
 
I know we want everything to ògo back to normaló 
but life is still far from what we used to know.   And 
thatõs just a reality ð one that some days I fight, oth-
er days I just give in to, not knowing what else to 
do. 
 
And that is all on top of all the normal life things 
we all have to deal with ð grappling with a cancer 
diagnosis and treatment, an ageing mother needing 
increasing care, a child transitioning gender, a di-
vorce, the loss of a spouse or needing surgery.  The 
list could go on. 
 
We all are coping with so much more right now 
than we were 2 years ago, and these last 2 years 
have taken their toll on us all.   For this reason 
please be gentle with yourself.  If you are feeling 
exhausted ð allow yourself to sink into resting with-
out feeling guilty.   If you are feeling sad and dis-
couraged ð allow yourself to cry without feeling 
ashamed or weak.  If you are not coping ð reach out 

to any of us to speak or for help and support. If 
your faith is feeling fragile ð make more time to 
worship, or pray and read scripture and seek faith 
where you find it right now.  
 
But also, please be gentle with each other.  Each of 
us is dealing with these last 2 years in different 
ways, because our experiences of it have been very 
different.   Some have loved the space and solitude, 
others are lonely and hurting.   Some are so grateful 
for the vaccine, others are wary and unsure.  It is so 
easy to begin in times of stress to judge each oth-
er.  To judge around vaccines, or around masking, 
or around what each other is doing or not do-
ing.  This is so unhelpful and only will add to the 
pain of this time.   Be gentle with each other, each 
time you encounter someone surround them with 
love and kindness.  Watch your speech and donõt 
speak badly of anyone else.  For your judgement 
right now might be just too much for them to bear.  
Scripture reminds us that we are called to love one 
another, to love ourselves, and as we root in that ð 
we will find God.   But love is very practical Paul 
reminds us ð it is about being patient with each oth-
er, about being kind to each other, it is about not 
insisting on our own ways of doing things or think-
ing.   
 
Let us root ourselves over these next few months in 
gentleness, in love, in kindness and in spaciousness 
ð not just to each other, but to ourselves.  For each 
of us is so beloved by God, that our lives mat-
ter.  Never forget this.  
 
With much 
love, Revd 
Debs 
 

 

 

Vestry Meeting Minutes  
August 16, 2021 

 

Rectorôs Report:  June 17th through August 9th  

Pastoral workð17 pastoral appointments; Minis-

tryð6 Sermons , 10 Services, 5 Livestreams, 2 fu-

nerals, 1 baptism, 1 sick communion, 2 Labyrinth 

walks and prep, 1 wedding prep.  No carryover va-
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cation; used leave vacation for surgery/recovery; 0 

vacation days remaining out of 28; will not use 

Sabbatical days (30) in 2021. 

 

Pre-School:  Deficit not unreasonable; enrollment 

competition for 4 yr. olds from Spencerport now 

that itôs  school district offers free pre-school. 

 

Outreach:  Did not meet over the summer.  Will 

resume this fall.   

 

Book Study:  First book is titled, UNCONDI-

TIONAL, and focuses on how to love LGBTQ chil-

dren. The starting date & time TBA.   Rev. Debs 

suggested posters be created to advertise.  K. 

Quartuccio and K. Stoll suggest alerting Momôs 

groups through Facebook.  F. Fant suggested alert-

ing other churches and having one or two hosts for 

non-Trinity zoom guests in a waiting room.  L. 

Pompili recommend not having zoom chat room. 

 

Covid Update and Recommendations:  No coffee 

hour now that Monroe County is in high risk cate-

gory.  Diocese wants each Vestry to make decision 

about use of masks.  Protection of others, especially 

children, is important to consider.  Wait & See re-

garding starting Sunday School. 

 

Wardenôs Report:  Trinity now using Spectrum.   

If we experience a power outage, Spectrum does 

not have backup. 

 

Audit Committee:  The Diocese has given the 

Committee an extension until the end of summer 

for turning in its final report.  This gives Vestry 

time to make recommendations.  Vestry will vote 

on accepting this report at its September meeting.  

Worksheets and forms from 2019 & 2020 will be 

on the Vestry site. No discussion regarding lower 

insurance cost option. 

 

Building and Grounds:  Roof over the East en-

trance repaired.  Cracks in Trinityôs access roads 

filled.  We will now work on East entrance handi-

cap parking area. 

 

Memorial Benches:  Discussion about uniformi-

ty and placement, policy and guidelines needed. 

Motion for names not to be allowed on memorial 

benches in the columbarium.  Benches to be availa-

ble to all. M. Smith will share church guidelines for 

memorial gifts (that come from another church) at 

the September Vestry meeting. 

 

Day Care Painting:  Lisa received a request from 

the Day Care facility.  Peeling paint must be paint-

ed in order for NYS to pass the daycares inspec-

tion. Vestry rep. will look into. 

 

Rummage Sale:  Concluded with an approximate 

$4,000 profit.  Afghan refugees were able to take 

some remaining items. 

 

Finance Report:  Day Care rent almost up-to-date. 

Trinityôs investments doing well.  Trinityôs income 

@ $8,000 over budget projection. 

 

Other:  Vestry potluck at Mary Smithôs on Sep-

tember 9th, Spouses invited, bring a dish to pass and 

own drinks. Place settings, serving utensil and 

chairs. 

 

Next Vestry Meeting September 20th @ 6:30! 
 

COVID -19 Considerations  
 

CDC offers the following general considerations to 

help communities of faith discern how best to prac-

tice their beliefs while keeping their staff and con-

gregations safe. Gatherings present a risk for in-

creasing spread of COVID-19 during this Public 

Health Emergency; especially now due to the more 

highly contagious Delta Variant. Monroe County is 

considered high risk based on current rates. 

¶ Masking and social distancing are recommend-

ed when indoors. 

¶ Please stay home when you do not feel well. 

¶ Trinityôs services remain available on Zoom to 

ensure that those who are not yet ready to return 

to in-person worship have an option for remote 

participation that limits exposure. 

In accordance with these guidelines, we encourage 

everyone to wear a mask inside the facility, regard-

less of your vaccination status. The ushers will be 
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able to pro- vide a mask 

if needed.  Although 

masks will help prevent 

the spread of COVID, the best protection against 

serious illness or death remains vaccination.   

 

 
Building and Grounds  

By John Montstream 

 

A-Team members are showing up on Tuesday 

mornings to do a variety of routine tasks and any 

needed ñfixesò.   The rummage sale had an impact 

on the job list as members helped setting up the 

basement, moving donations, doing ñwork 

arounds,ò and then helping with the packing of re-

maining donations for moving to local charities.   

Bob R. created signage advertising the rummage 

sale on two large sandwich boards.   Thank you 

Bob. 

 

The lights in the NW basement room (old teen 

room) are still not working.  Peter M. will now 

work on tracing the power line to find the break.   

The two problem heat control valves in the base-

ment have been addressed, thank you Peter M..   

The boiler was shut down Tuesday June 22, along 

with furnaces # 1 and #2 located in Day Care.   Fur-

naces #3 and #4, in Daycare, were shut down Tues. 

June 29. The shutdowns were delayed due to a cou-

ple of cold periods. 

 

The leak in the east entrance roof was located and 

repaired by Finger Lake Roof. 

The night time security lights around Daycare were 

not turning off during the day.   Changing the pho-

tocell solved the problem.  Thank you Jim W. and 

Peter M. 

 

Fire Alarm Panel in Daycare is showing a trouble 

light signaling a telephone line problem.   Frontier 

Telephone is scheduled to install two new phone 

numbers with dedicated lines to both Alarm Panels 

on, Tuesday,  August 31st.   This is expected to 

solve the problem.  

 

A door closure was reinstalled on an outside door 

to Daycare.   The fasteners holding the closure to 

the door frame were doubled.   The fasteners for the 

arm to the door while are holding now, will need to 

be strengthened.   Thank you John M. and Jim W. 

 

Trinity Lane (between North Ave. and Strollis Lane 
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Income August Y-T-D Budget Y-T-D 

Altar Fund 430 71 

Fundraisers 4,814 1,649 

Special 765 250 

Pledge & Plate  91,058 89,333 

Allocations 5,717 3,333 

Building Use 17,450 17,400 

Interest/Misc 3,096 2,440 

Operating Income 123,330 114,476 

Capital Income 0 0 

Expense   

B&G 25,416 24,624 

Evangelism 118 67 

Personnel 93,078 94,964 

Mission 11,847 11,847 

Worship 1,921 1,941 

Christian Ed 0 0 

Stewardship 0 375 

Office Expense 2,017 2,367 

Taxes/Insurance 10,952 10,541 

Operating Expense 145,349 146,726 

Operating Net Total -22,019 -32,250 

Capital Expense 1,000 0 



had major cracks sealed with hot tar and then fin-

ished the entire surface with a standard sealer by 

Seyrek Sealers.   Job was done on a Saturday, July 

23, with road usable on Sunday morning.   Fred 

also bought a pavement striping machine and 

striped the handicap parking area.   Thank you Fred 

F. for coordinating the resurfacing job and doing 

the striping. 

 

A new ñLittle Libraryò was acquired by Fred F. and 

then installed along the main sidewalk to Church 

with help from Ray McQ.   Thank you Fred and 

Ray. 

 

Five overhead lights on east side of Nave are 

ñdeadò.   Phil H. and John M. feel this is a problem 

with the old rheostat that used to dim the old incan-

descent bulbs.   I spoke with Joe of  McGurk Elec-

tric today.   He has been extremely busy, short 

handed and working in the field with his teams.   

He apologized for the delay and said he would call 

me, within the next two weeks, for ñlast minuteò 

access to the Church whenever he could break 

away. 

 

New and brighter LED lights were installed in the 

east equipment room and the boiler room.    Thank 

you John M. and Phil H.. 

 

A new sump pump was installed in the boiler room 

replacing the failed one in the small crock.   Thank 

you Phil H. and John M. 

 

ñStuffò was cleaned out of the Nursery, the coffee 

hour/break area, etc.   Thank you Cherie  D., Linda 

W., and daughter Teri Douglass. 

 

General garden areas along Trinity Lane and 

around the Church were cleaned up with weeding, 

mulching, raking and trimming.   Thank you Jim 

and Linda W., Teri D., Phil H. and Bob R. 

 

The light over the sidewalk leading to the Day 

Care, from the parking lot, that was lowered to get 

the beam below the tree branches, still needs to be 

re-aimed.  

 

The French drain in the hallway leading to the west 

ramp is still a problem.   A ñfill boardò for the 

French drain is needed to provide a flush surface 

with the existing floor.   Some finishing work is 

still needed at the French drain so water cannot by-

pass the drain.  A water driven sump pump is still 

planned to be installed as a backup pump. 

 

Changing the batteries in all the thermostats is still 

on the job list.   Expect this will be done when fur-

naces are turned on this Fall. 

 

The Jobs List is, as always,  a  ____  

__  ________. 

 

 
Thank you!  Thank you!  

By Lisa Reina 
 

Thank you Lee Stoddard for all your help in the 

office with our computers and change over to Spec-

trum.  Your IT support is invaluable and Trinity 

would be lost without your support!!!  The change-

over in providers with our phone system and inter-

net required significant volunteer time and having 

you as a liaison was much appreciated!!! 

 

Thank you to Cherie Dobberstein, Linda Wack-

erow and Teri Douglass for organizing and tidy-

ing up Trinity!!!!  It definitely needed a Summer 

cleaning in all areas.  Looks fantastic!!!!  The la-

dies room, the former nursery and all closets, cup-

boards and drawers are very happy with your or-

ganization skills.   

 

Thank you ñAò team John Montstream, Phil 

Hazen, Jim Wackerow, Bob Romanet, and Anne 

Young who consistently show up every Tuesday 

for all the repairs and maintenance!  And a great 

big THANK YOU especially to John, Phil and Jim 

who if it was not for the three of you, I would not 

know who to call for a building emergency.  Your 

knowledge and skills are TOP NOTCH!!!!  Love 

you all, Lisa 

 

Thank you John Barvian for keeping the 

grounds in and around the labyrinth looking so 
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good!  It was a very hard year with the July Rains 

and August Heat!!!! 

 

Thank you Bob Romanet for patiently waiting 

every Tuesday over the Summer for checks to be 

signed.  I promise, Fall they will be ready And for 

Jiffy Naumann waiting in the background! 

 

Thank you to Bob Romanet, Linda Ketchum 

Pompili, and our power point team (Gayle 

Schneider, Nate Wade) for all you do to make our 

online services available.  

 

Thank you to Laurie Philips for the beautiful 

summer labyrinth walks. 
 

Trinity Rummage Sale in 2021  
By Myrna Lawrence-Waters 

Rummage Sale Committee Chairperson. 

 

The rummage sale committee members and many 

other parishioners worked very hard to have a rum-

mage sale this year. We are hoping the final dollar 

amount will be around $5,000.00. 

Thanks to everyone that donated 

items for the sale, we appreciate you 

parting with your once loved items.  I 

will have a more detailed report for 

the October newsletter. 

 

Sunday School  
By Rev. Debs, Pam F. and Marion M. 

 

Given the fact that COVID is now spreading pre-

dominantly amongst children and young people, and  

they are not yet eligible for the vaccine, we feel it is 

unwise to open any of our Sunday School or Youth 

programs.  We continue to evaluate the spread and 

prevalence of this virus and look forward to when 

we can re- open safely. 

 

Parents, please continue to encourage your children 

to either zoom in with you for Sunday worship or to 

come to church in person where you can mask and 

maintain social distance.  This is a time where your 

role as parents in their faith formation is critical.   

 

Please continue to pray with and for your children, 

and find ways to nurture their spirituality during 

these unprecedented times.  If there is anything I can 

help you with, please don't hesitate to reach out to 

me. 

Outreachä.. 
 

ñRectorôs Discretionary Accountò  Make a differ-

ence in one of our own parishionerôs lives, donate an 

offering and please designate on the memo line 

ñRector Discretionaryò. 

 

Greece Food Shelf:  If any member would like to 

donate you may drop them off at Trinity during Sun-

dayôs Services or during Lisaôs office hours or Bob 

Romanet has graciously volunteered to pick up any 

items from your home for either the Greece Food 

Shelf or the Blessing Pantry.  Thank you! 

 

Blessing Pantry:  Trinityôs Blessing Pantry is a 

blessing to many people in our community. Those 

that contribute to the Pantry are also a blessing. 

Thank you to all who help stock it. Items neededð  

which is often overlooked are personal hygiene 

items such as soap, deodorant, shampoo, toothbrush-

es, toothpaste, floss, tampons, sanitary napkins, toi-

let paper, lotions, baby wipes and diapers. Small 

bags of dog and cat food and treats are also welcome 

in the Pantry!  Please check expiration dates, cross 

out UPC codes, no glass or sharps.  Thank you! Lau-

rie 

 

Greece Churches Habitat for Humanity:  Each 

Habitat Home we build is part of an ongoing effort 

to provide low income housing in Rochester. It takes 

$65,000 for our coalition to sponsor a home and 

many hours of volunteer help to build the home. 

There was a special appeal during the month of June 

for parishioners to contribute to the building of our 

next home, hopefully in 2022. We col-

lected $425.00 during this appeal and 

would like to thank you for considering 

this program worthy of your contribu-

tion. Fred Fant, Myrna Lawrence-

Waters and Lynn Ringholz 
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We get Lettersä. 
 

Dear family and friends, I want to take a minute and 

thank the person/persons who donated the Pirate 

chest and the shadow boxes to Trinity for the rum-

mage sale.  I bought them with Mom in mind for 

when she moves in with us.  I never thought Jack 

would take an interest in them.  From the moment I 

showed them to him his eyes lite up.  I t was the first 

time in several years that he has shown an interest in 

anything.  He had me gather the materials he would 

need and he went outside and started working on 

them.  We spent hours together working on the chest.  

Now he wants to line the inside with fabric.   

The kids and I have tried over the years to get Jack 

interested in working with his hands again but we 

failed.  Thanks to your donation, Jack is more active 

and has decided to work on some other projects. 

Thank you again for your wonderful gift!!! - Jiffy 

 

 

Trinity Lamb Preschool  
By Kim Branco 

 

Preschool Job Opening:  Trinity Lamb Preschool 

is looking for an assistant teacher. The position is 

Monday- Friday from 9:15-12:15. Please let us know 

if you or someone you know is interested. You can 

email us at Trinitylamb@gmail.com or call 585-225-

8026.  Please share with your family and friends. 

 

Trinity Lamb is a private preschool for children 3, 4, 

and 5 years of age.  

We provide an educa-

tional pro- gram de-

signed to develop a childôs intellectual, social, emo-

tional and spiritual growth.  Openings are still availa-

ble in our 2021/2022 program please email Trin-

ityLamb@gmail.com or phone 225-8026 to schedule 

a visit or for more information.   

 

 

Trinityðs FREE Library 
 

Is open for all kids and adults.  

If anyone would like to 

contribute books to the li-

brary, please feel free to do 

so ñIt is Open for Businessò!  We are also looking for 

a volunteer to manage the Free Library.  If anyone is 

interested, please email or call Lisa in the office.  

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

Ý The office is closed September 6th in observance 

of Labor Day.  Lisa will be out of the office 

Tuesday, September 7th.   Normal office hours 

will resume on September 13th.  Lisa will be in 

the office Monday through Wednesday 9am until 

1pm. And remote on Thursdays.   

 

Ý Service Provider Update:  Trinity is now running 

WIFI and office phones with Spectrum, along 

with having two dedicated lines with Frontier for 

our Fire and Alarm System. 

 
Ý Donôt forget to keep Recycling Bottles and Cans:  

Just bring them to Trinity, or turn your redemption 

tickets into the pledge basket or you may return them 

directly to Ridge Nickelback at 4945 W Ridge Rd and 

Trinity will get cash for your returns!   

 

Ý Amazon Smile is a simple and automatic way for 

you to support Trinity every time you shop, at no cost 

to you or Trinity. When you shop 

at smile.amazon.com, youôll find the exact same low 

prices and huge selection as Amazon.com, with the 

added bonus that Amazon will donate .5% a portion 

of the purchase price to Trinity.  
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Ý Video Sermons Online:  If you were unable to 

attend service and would like to view Trinityôs 

weekly sermons, please visit our website at 

www.trinity-greeceny.org.  The website also has 

the most recent ministry schedules along with 

Trinityôs calendar, Trinity Times and special an-

nouncements and events. 

 
Community News  

 

Rummage Sale the Church of the Epiphany:  40th 

Annual rummage sale on September 17th and 18th!  

Proceeds will help benefit our outreach projects of 

the church.   

 

Spotlight for Uniting & Healing Through Hope ï 

Stop The Violence:  At the time I was asked to write 

a brief, I had no idea or thought that my familyôs life 

would be impacted by the violent end to my brotherôs 

life.  While at his own hand, it is reflective of vio-

lence that has brought an end to an otherwise beauti-

ful life cut short too soon. 

As are the other 32 homicides, and unreported sui-

cides by gun, that that occurred this year already, and 

the 267 that occurred in 2020 or the 137 that oc-

curred in 2019.*  It is these facts that led to the 

founding and formation of Uniting and Healing 

Through Hope in 2020, a group of committed volun-

teers who are seeking to bring change, and end to 

violence in our community (and beyond) through 

working with community, community advocates, law 

enforcement, city, county, state and federal legisla-

tors to come to the community and seek understand-

ing and input from those impacted by the violence, 

about what needs to change to help shift the para-

digm.   

 

There is no one right answer.  People and communi-

ties need access to resources that help build stable 

and safe communities, residents need peace of mind 

and not be afraid to speak up, business owners need 

peace of mind also, as well as the ability to afforda-

bly invest in communities to help provide work, edu-

cation, and a sense of community among the resi-

dents of the block(s) and neighborhood(s) where they 

open shop. 

 

In the last 45 days, 8 Community Conversations have 

been held across the city in some of the most impact-

ed areas.  There are at least 4 more events planned in 

the next 45 days, with a Community Taskforce Fo-

rum scheduled in late September.  Some of these 

events include handing out backpacks with school 

supplies, providing free haircuts, and holiday gift 

baskets.   While I have only been able to attend a few 

press conferences and community conversations, I 

am witnessing the genuine desire of residents, volun-

teers, law enforcement and legislators regularly at-

tending and partnering with this organization.  Get-

ting people started conversing is just the beginning.  

There is so much more to do to make long lasting 

sustainable improvements to bring an end to this vio-

lence plaguing our city, towns, county, state, and na-

tion.   

 

You can help.  Come out and hand out flyers, come 

to conversation events to listen, speak, and learn.  

While donations are never declined, I believe the 

most meaningful impact will come from showing up, 

standing up, and reaching out to be the voice of the 

voiceless and being open to listening to those who 

are hurting and broken.  Only through understanding, 

can we compassionately work to change what is not 

working in how resources are allocated.  Only 

through understanding and compassion can we work 

diligently to change how resources are allocated ï to 

have more meaningful and long-lasting impact that 

really leads to the ending of violence on our streets.   

If you would like to learn more or would like to vol-

unteer, please call, text, or email Teri Oliver, oli-

ver.teri@yahoo.com, 764-2838.  You can also visit 

the Uniting & Healing Through Hope of Monroe 

County website at unitingthroughhope.com to volun-

teer or donate to this cause. 

 

*ò People are dying in these streets. Whatôs behind 

gun violence surge in Rochester?ò, Democrat & 

Chronicle, published June 30th, 2021 

 

Submitted by Teri Oliver, Greece Baptist Church, for 

Greece Ubuntu 

 

Aurora House Bountiful Baskets & Brunch 2021: 

The annual Baskets & Brunch to benefit Aurora 
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House will take place on the morning of Saturday, 

October 23rd at Pearce Memorial Church in North 

Chili.  The meal will be the similar to the last couple 

of years which included a very delicious chicken sal-

ad on a croissant, cold salads, beverage, and dessert.  

A vegetarian meal can be provided only if requested 

at the time of your reservation.   You will have the 

option to eat your lunch at the event or take it home.  

 

Starting September 7th, reservations can be made by 

sending the order form along with your check(s) to  

Aurora House, 2495 South Union Street, Spencerport 

NY  14559.   You can find the order/reservation form 

on our website at aurorahousewmc.com or copies 

will be available at Aurora House.  

 

Each reservation of $25 includes a wonderful lunch 

and the ability to make a donation to take chances on 

the many themed baskets valued at $50 or more.  We 

usually have well over 100 themed baskets at this 

very ñfunò fundraiser.  

 

PLEASE NOTE:  CERTIFICATE/PHOTO OF 

PROOF OF FULL COVID VACCINATION OR A 

NEGATIVE RAPID COVID TEST TAKEN WITH-

IN 72 HOURS (NOT BEFORE 10/20/2021) WILL 

BE REQUIRED AT THE DOOR PER NYS GUIDE-

LINES.  (NO EXCEPTIONS)  (MASKS WILL BE 

REQUIRED TO BE WORN EXCEPT WHILE 

EATING) 

 

BASKET Donations:  Yes, we are accepting indi-

vidual items (i.e. gift cards, etc.) or entire 

themed baskets valued at $50 or more for this fund-

raiser.  This is a fun thing to do with a couple of 

friends or co-workers or church or social group.  The 

deadline for making donations of items or 

themed baskets for this event is October 6th.  We 

have many empty baskets at Aurora House in the 

lower level so should you wish to pick up a basket to 

fill or just bring the items to Aurora House for our 

volunteers to put in a basket and wrap.  Be sure to 

include a listing of the items being donated and ap-

proximate value. 

 

Make a difference for refugees resettling in Roch-

ester and partner with Saints' Place:   With the 

recent horrific situation in Afghanistan, Rochester 

has received several Special Immigrant Visas (SIV) 

refugees families from Afghanistan.  We are expect-

ing the number to increase significantly over the next 

few weeks and months.  Last week (second week of 

August) we set up five homes for 28 refugees and 

have three families awaiting housing.    

 

Saint's Place is well stocked at this point, due to your 

generosity.  Currently our most urgent need is 

HELP in form of volunteering.   We need volun-

teers who are able and willing to help with furniture 

deliveries to the refugees' new homes as well as pick-

ing up donated furniture. 

 

Due to the large increase of deliveries, Saint's Place 

needs to make multiple deliveries in a day and that 

requires a lot of "man power."  If you can help just 

once with a delivery (furniture, household goods, 

bedding, etc.) it would truly change the life of a fam-

ily in need. 

 

We operate our truck and van Mondays ï Fridays 

from 8:30 AM ï 4:30PM, with the potential of add-

ing in Saturday deliveries as needed.   

If you would like to help ease the suffering of these 

brave people, please contact Michele 

at michele@saintsplace.org or call 585 385-

6860.  Thank you! -- Rev. Deborah Grohman 

Administrative Coordinator. Greater Rochester Com-

munity of Churches Faith in Action Network 
 
Our Trinity Prayer List is an opportunity to pray for one another.  If you  
have a family member or friend experiencing an illness or difficult time 
for whatever reason, please let our priest in charge know, call the of-
fice 225-7848 or email office@trinity-greeceny.org to request their 
name be added to our prayer list.  Please specify long term or short 
term.  They will remain on our long term prayers for 90 days and short 
term prayers for 30 days. 

 
We pray especially for those on our hearts this morn-

ing and those in our parish prayer list:  Rev. Debs, 

Laura Bouwens, Florence Cone, Marge Cook, Elea-

nor Crist, Phil Interlichia, Sandy Ostrowski, Sandy & 

Rich Pacyga, Roger Robson (Ruthôs son), Laslo and 

Nancy Varga  

¢ƘŜ tǊŀȅŜǊǎ hŦ ¢ƘŜ tŜƻǇƭŜ 
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For those who are facing long-term challenges: 

Rev. David Bollinger, Alice Dobbins, John Donnell, 

Phil Ehmann, Pam Fitzmorris, Betty Gardner, Gail 

Janis, Bill & Karen Joyce, Karren Hopf, Carol Lush 

Ehmann, Bridget Martin, Bob & Dorothy Manches-

ter, Ken McKinney, Jack Naumann, Luke and Rick 

Pappert and family, Herbert Randol, Esther Russell, 

Rose Marie Streb and Family, Gary Waldron 

Those celebrating wedding anniversaries: 

Bruce & Margaret Swarts ï September 15th 

Bob & Kathleen Dube ï September 19th 

Stacy & Jason Wentworth ï September 20th 

Laszlo & Nancy Varga ï September 27th 

Ken & Marie McKinney ï September 28th 
 

 

 

SEPTEMBERS! 

9 1 Nicholas Strippoli  

9 6 Christie Montstream  

9 6 Grace Walsh  

9 9 Jeffrey Setzer  

9 10 Mary Louise Frisbee  

9 12 Robbert Romanet  

9 14 Linda Gremke 

9 14 Ryan Lehmann 

9 16 Robert Romanet  

9 17 Lynn Ringholz 

9 18 Jennifer John  

9 21 Matthew Walsh  

9 23 Colleen Neville  

9 23 Sandra Ostrowski  

9 23 Gayle Schneider  

9 24 Jack Stoll  

9 25 Scott Beals  

9 28 Carolyn Sperry  

9 28 Tyler Wentworth  

9 28 Addison Wentworth  

9 29 Barbara Butcher  
 

Remembering those who have died:  Please notify 
the church office to reserve specific Sunday dates for 

memorials of Family members or any loved ones via 
the Sanctuary Candle.  The cost for each name is $10 
which covers the cost of the remembrance candle.  
Just send an email with the name and date you would 
like your remembrance.  This is a lovely way to re-
member those we love who have passed shine down 
as lights into our world and our hearts.   May we 
keep the light of their remembrance burning. 

An Autumn Moving 
by Anonymous 

 
The Browns are coming back to town; 
The Greens are moving away. 
'Twill make a striking difference 
In our neighborhood they say; 
For the Greens are jolly, cheery folk, 
The Browns are rather sad, 
A dull and sombre family, 
While the Greens are always glad. 
I'm very fond of  all the Greens, 
From little Greens to big; 
I like to see them dancing by 
As merry as a grig. 
And yet I think I'm going to like 
The Brown's sober style; 
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